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The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

Tel: +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: scms@btinternet.com

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

8th June 2006 – At the Society’s Headquarters

Minutes

In Attendance

	Chris Spencer (President)
	Norman Finlay

	John Banister 
	Jim Lauder

	Charles Bliault
	Paul Owen (Secretary)


Apologies

	John Lillie
	Geoff Heaps
	David Walker

	Ross Hunter
	Maurice Perrin 
	Eric Walker

	John Wallace 
	Dave Spence 
	Ian Green


The President called for a moment’s silence in memory of Arthur Carr, FCMS, Councillor.

1. Confirmation of Minutes to Last Meeting 30th March 2006

The minutes had been distributed to all Council Members and were also available on the Society’s website. It was proposed that the minutes be accepted as a true record of the last meeting without amendment by Norman Finley, seconded by Jim Lauder, agreed.

2. Matters Arising

Small Working Group (Future of the Society) – There was much discussion on this subject. Submissions from various Council Members were considered. It was suggested to restructure responsibilities amongst a new Management Team or Board of Management, formed from Councillors. (See attached organigram drawn up by the President).

The seven proposed areas of responsibility were – MCA, Technical, Membership, Budget Manager, Marketing, Recruitment, Professional Standards and Publications. It was acknowledged that it may not be necessary in future to always meet face to face to conduct the business of the Society. The Secretary remarked that the office is equipped with fully functional Video Conferencing computer equipment.

It was also acknowledged Council needs to continue for the present and perhaps meet once a year, possibly on the day of the Annual Dinner for a report from the Management Team.

The possibility of dissolving or reorganising the Districts was also considered following the view from the London District Committee that they no longer serve a useful purpose and mainly comprise Councillors in any case. Also linked to this it needs to be considered how Councillors would be recruited/appointed in future.

More work needs to be done on the above proposals, see attached message from the President.

Seawork Exhibition – The Secretary confirmed that the Society would share a stand with Norman Finley’s company and the Workboat Association at this year’s event. There will also be another free training session for MCA Code examiners, this year on the theme of GRP Osmosis. The training event will be held P.M. on Wednesday 14th June. This is being jointly organised with the Small Craft Surveyors Forum and there will be no costs to the Society or our Examiners.

3. Report from Finance Committee

The Budget Manager, John Banister, was invited to report. The Finance Committee was  unable to meet due to lack of a quorum being available, the Society’s accounts are in good standing and improving with balances of: current account £24,109, Benevolent Fund £2,972, Savings Account £70,592. Vote of thanks to the Budget Manager, John Banister, report was agreed on the proposal of Norman Finley and seconded by Jim Lauder.

4. Membership

The following Applications, as recommended by NW(a) or London (b to f) District, were all approved:

Membership

a. Desmond Howell

b. Nicholas Peter Gladwell

c. Veselin Stavrev Markov

d. Robert Musker

e. John Stone

f. John Yin-Chung Mak (offer MCMS only – applied for FCMS)
The Secretary provided a table showing current Membership Numbers it was noted that various categories are decreasing in number, although after the large intake at the last Council meeting the total had slightly increased. 

5. MCA Matters

 ADDIN AudioMarker 5894 Norman Finlay reported to council that he had attended the recent CA’s meeting at the MCA, he feels the MCA Code section is at present a shambles, they have a lawyer checking over the Harmonised Code but she leaves the post this month and he had doubts as to whether the code would be completed in time, it is still not legal. He mentioned that one other CA at present will only Code vessels using MGN80, he did not believe this was the correct approach until the new Code is legalised. The inland Waterways code will not be introduced until 2008 at the earliest.

The President remarked that the response by the Society’s Scrutineers and the office for coded vessel work was superb when compared to other CAs. 

The prospects for additional Coding work from USA and Malta was still there, we are still waiting for further developments in these areas.

As mentioned above a training session on Osmosis for Examiners will be held at Seawork on June 14th.

The Secretary provided a table showing the number of vessels currently registered with the Society.
6. Presidential Activities

The President reported that he had attended a dinner at RINA and with the Average Adjusters. During the latter event he sat beside the Chief Executive of Maritime London and received an invitation to attend the next Maritime London event dinner.

7. NewsLINK

The Secretary reported on the continued lack of progress on with NewsLINK. The circular had been distributed as instructed at the last Council meeting but had not resulted in any feedback.

8. Matters for AGM

There was one nomination for Council from London District, Chris Jones, and one expression of interest (Charles Bevis).

Charles Bliault reported that in the North West District they had recently lost John Knott, who had left the Society and Bill Matkin and Arthur Carr both recently died. Geoff Heaps was expected to retire soon and Eric Walker was  unwell, so they plan to hold a meeting to decide on the way forward.

Norman Finley reminded that any funds or other assets remaining in a District were solely a matter for that District and not the Society.

8. Any Other Business

The Society had received a complaint concerning the conduct of Greg Copley, MCMS. After discussion the Secretary was instructed to follow-up by obtaining more information from the complainant and also to obtain Mr. Copley’s version of events.

10. Date of Next Meeting

The Secretary advised that the proposed date for the Society’s Annual Dinner was Friday 6th October at HMS President again. Council will also be held on this date.
